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Important upcoming dates
Friday 5 July 2024 – Inset day

Headteacher’s Introduction

Dear Readers,

Welcome back to the last half term of 
the academic year! It is hard to believe 
there are now only six weeks left of the 
year. Recently, the time really has been 
flying by.
Earlier this week, I met with all of the 
students of the school in Years 7-10 to 
discuss the latest evolution in the Saint 
John Houghton Way, our programme 
that sets the culture of our school and 
what it means to be a member of our 
school community. The significant 
changes this term are that, in an 
attempt to minimise low-level 
disruption in the classroom, we have 
removed two levels of sanctions in the 
classroom. Student will now be given 
one warning before they are removed 
from a lesson.

‘Inspiring ambition and excellence, guided by Christ’
Telephone: 0115 9322896 email: schooloffice@sjh.srscmat.co.uk

We will be making some other minor 
changes to procedures and systems in 
school in the coming weeks, but nothing 
too drastic. As I said to the students on 
Monday and Tuesday, we have spent 4 
years building systems in our school and 
it feels as though we are 'nearly there' 
in the work we have been trying to do. 
There will always be new challenges, 
but lots of this work has now been 
done.

As a result, I am feeling incredibly 
positive about the half term ahead and 
the direction of our school. It really has 
felt safe, calm and orderly this week – 
a little sunshine and the chance to get 
out on the field always helps!

Please continue to think of our Year 11s 
who are working so hard for their exams 
and are now well over half way.

Enjoy your weekend as a family. More 
next week.
Garde ta Foi! Guard your Faith!

Mr S Brogan - Headteacher
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Donation of school ties from year 11
We would be very grateful if any year 11's who have any spare ties could donate them to school 
when they leave us, please hand them into reception.

Last day of term – Tuesday 23 July 2024
School will be closing at 1.30pm on the last day of term, the school buses have been informed. For 
those students who use the number 11 bus to get home, they will need to make alternative 
arrangements, apologies for any inconvenience caused.

Athletics club:
Athletics club is now running on Tuesdays after school.
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Queen Bees Mixed Charity Tournament
Our local netball club (Queen Bees) who are raising money for cancer research on 22nd June. SJH are 
pleased to support the club by hosting the Charity Mixed Netball Tournament for the 3 rd year running. 
The club are asking for raffle/tombola prizes and if possible any food/drink stalls that would be happy 
to attend the event. Please can you contact Mrs Davies or Miss Turgoose if you can help.
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Careers updates - 04/06/2024

Careers opportunities

Careers survey – Parents/Carers
Students have recently completed a survey on Careers at SJH. Please click here to complete the 
parent/carer survey.

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=OFYclXnjhUaRUhyDCcoxady-uUz16mVGijgOG2-N3oVUNUhNQzVPSEg1UjNZRkg2Vkk2TjJMVFFSQi4u
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National Scientific Thinking Challenge 2024
During last term Saint John Houghton year 10 triple scientists took part in the National Scientific 
Thinking Challenge 2024, and we have now had the results. Well done to everyone who took part, 
but a particular congratulations to the following students:

Bronze award: Eleanor B, Oliver E, Ayooluwa E-A, Liam F, Ila F, Oliver H, Rebecca J, Casey M and 
Amber W.
Silver award: Nyle C, Taner G, Alfie H and Lewis L
Gold award (in the top 10% of all students across the UK that took part): Casper F, Nathan H, George 
J, Daisy P and Niamh W.

An even bigger well done to Daisy P who got top marks in our school! What a brilliant effort!
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School Captains for year 10 students:
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Chaplaincy:
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Chaplaincy:

Time spent well with family and friends.

SJH is part of the SRSCMAT and we always put God in our friendships, so we put love in our 
friendships.
We are delighted to offer you the opportunity, on behalf of Bishop Partick, to attend the Rodsley 
Pilgrimage on June 30th 2024.  Mass will be celebrated by Bishop Partick at 3.00pm.  This will be an 
outdoor Mass.  Rodsley Pilgrimage is important to our SRSCMAT family because it is where Saint 
Ralph Sherwin lived.
Beauvale Pilgrimage was supported by SJH staff and pupils, parents and Parish Ambassadors.
Walsingham Pilgrimage will be attended by SJH staff and Parish Ambassadors.
Rodsley Pilgriage is given as an opportunity for families to attend and our Lead Lay Chaplain, Jamie, 
will be leading this Pilgrimage so please do go along and support him and say, 'hello', to our Bishop.

This weekend we will begin the First Holy Communion Celebrations.  Please remember Fr Paul and Fr 
Joby, in your prayers, they are working incredibly hard for us all.  Please do pray for all the families 

involved.  Rachel will be at all weekend Masses to support.
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PTA:

Three Reasons to Join the PTA Today Are you a parent who wants to make a positive difference in 
your child's school? Do you want to connect with other parents and teachers who share your goals 
and values? Do you want to enjoy some fun and rewarding activities while supporting your child's 
education? If you answered yes to any of these questions, then you should consider joining  the 
Saint John Houghton Parent Teacher Association (PTA) today. Here are three reasons why:

1. Your PTA helps improve your child's learning experience. By joining the PTA, you can help raise funds 
for school improvement programmes , including new equipment, trips and treats, library books, and 
more. You can also help implement proven programmes that boost children's well-being, such as arts, 
healthy lifestyles and family engagement. The PTA also gives you a voice to advocate for your child's 
needs and interests at the school.

2. Your PTA helps you build relationships with other parents and teachers. By joining the  PTA, you can 

meet other parents who care about your child's school and share your ideas and concerns. You also 
get to know the teachers and staff who work with your child every day and learn more about their 
goals and challenges. The PTA aims to foster a sense of community and collaboration among parents 
and teachers that benefits everyone.

3. Your PTA helps you have fun and feel good about yourself. By joining the PTA, you can enjoy quality 
time with your child and other families at various events and activities throughout the year. You can 
also apply your unique skills and talents to contribute to a worthwhile cause that makes a difference in 
your child's education.

As you can see, joining the SJH PTA has many benefits for you, your child and your school. So don't 
wait - get active in your PTA today! You'll be glad you did! Here’s how you can get active in your 
PTA: Complete the form to get active in the SJH PTA http://bit.ly/sjhptavolunteer
Follow and share the Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/SJHPTA/
Join the school lottery (WIN prizes - all funds raised go toward PTA projects) http://bit.ly/sjhptalottery

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fbit.ly%2fsjhptavolunteer&c=E,1,pPns0yy9x2sXPw8gW_CLpbNBgfan4YRUChRBbhNfuz-dR2IwhMtRRkZ5WtH2my2XuleCpSKI-sF1wy13uuF1N-sEZygWaLsCvPyIiAfC-DsMzbIl8mFoXg,,&typo=1
https://www.facebook.com/SJHPTA/
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fbit.ly%2fsjhptalottery&c=E,1,KWW9mDWqh6SujytSq86fT9JGnI2X_BobkrqqpK5wTEHJFyKdyzFUs9HzYCr5smbf-2IUJSb2BXjlJ9FXAPw9YvWLjJFru6GTG2RFSR7h03w,&typo=1
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Other useful links:
Safeguarding concerns: please email safeguarding@sjh.srscmat.co.uk

Homework : https://www.stjohnhoughtonilkeston.srscmat.co.uk/curriculum/homework/

School lunch menus: https://www.stjohnhoughtonilkeston.srscmat.co.uk/students/school-meals/

Free School Meals:
Derbyshire - https://www.derbyshire.gov.uk/education/schools/your-child-at-
school/meals/school-meals/free-school-meals.aspx

Link to School Calendar: https://www.stjohnhoughtonilkeston.srscmat.co.uk/news/calendar/

Inset Day Friday 5 July 2024

Last day of term Tuesday 23 July 2024

SJH School holiday dates and inset days 2023-2024

mailto:safeguarding@sjh.srscmat.co.uk
https://www.stjohnhoughtonilkeston.srscmat.co.uk/curriculum/homework/
https://www.stjohnhoughtonilkeston.srscmat.co.uk/students/school-meals/
https://www.derbyshire.gov.uk/education/schools/your-child-at-school/meals/school-meals/free-school-meals.aspx
https://www.derbyshire.gov.uk/education/schools/your-child-at-school/meals/school-meals/free-school-meals.aspx
https://www.stjohnhoughtonilkeston.srscmat.co.uk/news/calendar/
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SJH School holiday dates and inset days 2024-2025

Inset Day Wednesday 4 September 2024

First day of term – all years 
return to school

Thursday 5 September 2024

Inset Day Friday 27 September 2024

October half term Monday 28 October 2024 – Friday 1 November 2024

Trust Inset Day Friday 29 November 2024

Christmas holidays Monday 23 December 2024 – Friday 3 January 2025

February half term Monday 17 – Friday 21 February 2025

Trust Inset Day Monday 24 February 2025

Easter holidays Monday 7 – Monday 21 April 2025

May half term Monday 26 – Friday 30 May 2025

Inset Day Friday 4 July 2025

Last day of term Thursday 24 July 2025
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